
Vidya Pratishthan’s Kamalnayan Bajaj Institute of Engineering and 

Technology, Baramati- 413133 

Department of Computer Engineering  

Computer Engineering Student Association (CESA) 

 

Date: 28th September 2024 

 

PARENT MEET 2024-25 
 

Event Agenda: 

 

• A session organized for parents of second, third and fourth year of computer 

engineering department. 

Event Guests: 

• Dr. R. S. Bichkar, Principal, VPKBIET 

• Dr. Rajveer Shastri, Register  

• Dr. Sachin Bhosale, Dean Academics  

• Dr. Gyankamal Chhajed, HOD, Department of Computer Engineering 

• Mr.Jitendra Chhjed, Mrs.Renuka Deshmukh (Parent Representative) 

Target Audience: 

• Parents and students of Comp dept. 

Date: 28th September 2024                   Time: 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Venue: Main building Conference Hall 

 

Resources: CESA Committee Members, Microphone, Speakers, Projector, etc. 

 

Brief Report: 

 

The Computer Department hosted a Parent-Teacher Meeting aimed at fostering 

collaboration between parents and educators to enhance student learning and address any 

concerns related to the curriculum and 



technology integration in classrooms on 28th Sept. 2024. 

 

The event was started with a welcome speech given by CESA Coordinator Mrs. Monali 

More. She welcomed all guests, parents, and students. Later, all the computer department 

toppers were felicitated with a certificate and trophy. All computer department teachers were 

honored with a certificate for their excellence in teaching in their respective subjects. 

Selected students shared their experiences and projects, highlighting the skills they have 

gained. The head of department discussed curriculum goals, teaching methods, and student 

support. A few parents offered their perspectives on the impact of technology on their 

children’s education. 

The principal emphasized the importance of technology in modern education and the 

school’s commitment to supporting student success. He encouraged parents to engage in their 

child’s learning process and support technology use at home. 

Parents expressed appreciation for the informative session and provided valuable 

feedback regarding the curriculum. Many showed interest in workshops to better understand 

how they can support their children’s learning in technology. 

Finally, lunch was arranged for parents after the meeting. The Parent-Teacher Meeting 

was successful in strengthening the partnership between parents and educators. Continued 

communication and collaboration will be crucial in fostering a positive learning environment 

for students. 
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